Walden Woods 

  Village Council Meeting                              
January 18, 2010
Present:  Bob Ellis, Warren Johnson, Gail Twarkins
Call to Order
Chairman Warren Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.

Approval of Minutes
November 16, 2009:  reviewed and approved as circulated.
December 16, 2009:  reviewed and approved as circulated.

Financial Report
Chairman Johnson reviewed the budget; on target.
Old Business

Tree work-completed.
Erosion issues on Ivy Lane-temporary measures appear to be successful thus far.  The Board will review again and make necessary recommendations.

New Business
Balance of 2009 Operating Budget-the Board approved transferring the balance to the Reserve Budget in 2010 after all expenditures are paid.

Zocco’s-Pasta Night will take place on February 8 at 6pm. Homeowners are encouraged to sign up as soon as possible.

Shrub/tree replacement and driveway repair/replacement-the Board approved requesting the Building and Grounds Committee to provide a prioritized list of work to be done.

Stone walls-a study of the stone walls was presented by Warren Johnson. The Board authorized an expenditure of up to $7500 to repair those most in need, using dark mortar.  Those most in need of repair are near 120 Heather, 121 Heather, 131 Primrose, 106 Knollwood South and 141 Morning Glory. The Property Manager will be asked to facilitate.  

Signs on stone walls- eight are affixed to stone walls and are redundant because there are street signs.  The Board approved their removal as they fall off. 

Cleaning of vinyl fences-the vinyl fences in the Village common areas will need to be power washed.  Will ask the Property Manager to get 3 estimates. In addition he will ask for estimates to power wash those in the limited common areas in the event individual homeowners are interested in using their services.
Newsletter-Bob Ellis will have a meeting for homeowners interested in working on the newsletter.

Homeowners’ Forum
Io Mura of Knollwood North questioned the method by which the snow contract is developed, and is there a way to track snowfall for several years to be sure the season’s fees are in line with our average snowfall. The issue will be brought to the Executive Board.
Russell Devlin of Aster Place suggested the use of white vinyl fences at Country Walk.  It was suggested that the issue be brought up to the directors at Country Walk.

Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Village Council will be held on Monday, February 15, 2010 at 7pm.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Clerk
Approved

Warren Johnson, Chairman
